DIRECTORS

PHILIP L. ANTHONY
DENIS R. BILODEAU, P.E.
SHAWN DEWANE
CATHY GREEN
DINA L. NGUYEN, ESQ.
VICENTE SARMIENTO, ESQ.
STEPHEN R. SHELDON
JAMES VANDERBILT
BRUCE WHITAKER
ROGER C. YOH, P.E.



ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT

ORANGE COUNTY'S GROUNDWATER AUTHORITY

OFFICERS

President
DENIS R. BILODEAU, P.E.

First Vice President
PHILIP L. ANTHONY

Second Vice President SHAWN DEWANE

General Manager
MICHAEL R. MARKUS, P.E., D.WRE

June 20, 2019

Joyce Stanfield Perry, Tribal Manager Juaneno Band of Mission Indians-Acjachemen Nation 4955 Paseo Segovia, Irvine, CA 92603

Subject: Assembly Bill 52 Consultation for the Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project, City of Orange, California

Dear Tribal Manager Stanfield Perry:

Thank you for your interest in proposed development projects by the Orange County Water District (OCWD). OCWD is in receipt of the Juaneno Band of Mission Indians-Acjachemen Nation's request, pursuant to the provisions of Assembly Bill 52 and Section 21080.3.1 (d) of the Public Resources Code, for formal notification of proposed projects in the geographic area that is traditionally and culturally affiliated with your tribe. This letter is to extend the opportunity to request consultation to protect any tribal cultural resources that may exist in the planning area.

The OCWD, as Lead Agency, is preparing an Initial Study for the Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project located in the City of Huntington Beach and City of Fountain Valley, Orange County (Project Site). Figure 1 is a map of the Project Location. The Proposed Project consists of:

- The permanent destruction of an existing monitoring well in the City of Huntington Beach
- The construction of a new monitoring well in the City of Fountain Valley

The input of the Juaneno Band of Mission Indians-Acjachemen Nation is important to the Orange County Water District's planning process. Please contact me in writing, preferably by email, within 30 days of receipt of this letter if you wish to consult on the Proposed Project. If you require any additional information or have any questions, please contact me at 714-378-3256 or via e-mail at snevill@ocwd.com. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Shawn Nevill

Principal Environmental Planner

Attachments:

Project Description

DIRECTORS

PHILIP L. ANTHONY
DENIS R. BILODEAU, P.E.
SHAWN DEWANE
CATHY GREEN
DINA L. NGUYEN, ESQ.
VICENTE SARMIENTO, ESQ.
STEPHEN R. SHELDON
JAMES VANDERBILT
BRUCE WHITAKER
ROGER C. YOH, P.E.





OFFICERS

President
DENIS R. BILODEAU, P.E.

First Vice President
PHILIP L. ANTHONY

Second Vice President SHAWN DEWANE

General Manager
MICHAEL R. MARKUS, P.E., D.WRE

June 20, 2019

Andrew Salas, Chairperson Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians-Kizh Nation PO Box 393 Covina, CA 91723

Subject: Assembly Bill 52 Consultation for the Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project, City of Orange, California

Dear Chairperson Salas:

Thank you for your interest in proposed development projects by the Orange County Water District (OCWD). OCWD is in receipt of the Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians-Kizh Nation's request, pursuant to the provisions of Assembly Bill 52 and Section 21080.3.1 (d) of the Public Resources Code, for formal notification of proposed projects in the geographic area that is traditionally and culturally affiliated with your tribe. This letter is to extend the opportunity to request consultation to protect any tribal cultural resources that may exist in the planning area.

The OCWD, as Lead Agency, is preparing an Initial Study for the Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project located in the City of Huntington Beach and City of Fountain Valley, Orange County (Project Site). Figure 1 is a map of the Project Location. The Proposed Project consists of:

- The permanent destruction of an existing monitoring well in the City of Huntington Beach
- The construction of a new monitoring well in the City of Fountain Valley

The input of the Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians-Kizh Nation is important to the Orange County Water District's planning process. Please contact me in writing, preferably by email, within 30 days of receipt of this letter if you wish to consult on the Proposed Project. If you require any additional information or have any questions, please contact me at 714-378-3256 or via e-mail at snevill@ocwd.com. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Shawn Nevill

Principal Environmental Planner

Attachments:

Project Description

DIRECTORS

PHILIP L. ANTHONY
DENIS R. BILODEAU, P.E.
SHAWN DEWANE
CATHY GREEN
DINA L. NGUYEN, ESQ.
VICENTE SARMIENTO, ESQ.
STEPHEN R. SHELDON
JAMES VANDERBILT
BRUCE WHITAKER
ROGER C. YOH, P.E.



ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT

ORANGE COUNTY'S GROUNDWATER AUTHORITY

OFFICERS

President
DENIS R. BILODEAU, P.E.

First Vice President
PHILIP L. ANTHONY

Second Vice President SHAWN DEWANE

General Manager
MICHAEL R. MARKUS, P.E., D.WRE

June 20, 2019

Anthony Morales, Chairperson San Gabriel Band of Mission Indians PO Box 693 San Gabriel, CA 91778

Subject: Assembly Bill 52 Consultation for the Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project, City of Orange, California

Dear Chairperson Morales:

Thank you for your interest in proposed development projects by the Orange County Water District (OCWD). OCWD is in receipt of the San Gabriel Band of Mission Indians' request, pursuant to the provisions of Assembly Bill 52 and Section 21080.3.1 (d) of the Public Resources Code, for formal notification of proposed projects in the geographic area that is traditionally and culturally affiliated with your tribe. This letter is to extend the opportunity to request consultation to protect any tribal cultural resources that may exist in the planning area.

The OCWD, as Lead Agency, is preparing an Initial Study for the Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project located in the City of Huntington Beach and City of Fountain Valley, Orange County (Project Site). Figure 1 is a map of the Project Location. The Proposed Project consists of:

- The permanent destruction of an existing monitoring well in the City of Huntington Beach
- The construction of a new monitoring well in the City of Fountain Valley

The input of the San Gabriel Band of Mission Indians is important to the Orange County Water District's planning process. Please contact me in writing, preferably by email, within 30 days of receipt of this letter if you wish to consult on the Proposed Project. If you require any additional information or have any questions, please contact me at 714-378-3256 or via e-mail at snevill@ocwd.com. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Shawn Nevill

Principal Environmental Planner

Attachments:

Project Description



GABRIELENO BAND OF MISSION INDIANS-KIZH NATION

Historically known as The San Gabriel Band of Mission Indians recognized by the State of California as the aboriginal tribe of the Los Angeles basin

Project Name: Monitoring Well SA-5 Replacement Project City of Orange CA

Dear Shawn Nevill,

Thank you for your letter dated June 20,2019 regarding AB52 consultation. The above proposed project location is within our Ancestral Tribal Territory; therefore, our Tribal Government requests to schedule a consultation with you as the lead agency, to discuss the project and the surrounding location in further detail.

Please contact us at your earliest convenience. Please Note: AB 52, "consultation" shall have the same meaning as provided in SB 18 (Govt. Code Section 65352.4).

Thank you for your time,

Andrew Salas, Chairman

Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation

1(844)390-0787

Nevill, Shawn

From: Administration Gabrieleno <admin@gabrielenoindians.org>

Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 10:17 AM

To: Nevill, Shawn

Cc: Matthew Teutimez; gabrielenoindians@yahoo.com

Subject: Re: OCWD - SA-5 Replacement Project

Mr. Nevill,

There will not be a need for the 11am consultation for this project, so it has been cancelled. Thank you for your time in this matter.

Admin Specialist Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation PO Box 393 Covina, CA 91723 Office: 844-390-0787

website: www.gabrielenoindians.org



Attachments area

On Wed, Aug 14, 2019 at 10:15 AM Administration Gabrieleno admin@gabrielenoindians.org wrote: Mr. Nevill,

Thank you for your availability to discuss the OCWD - SA-5 Replacement Project. After reviewing the project's proposed ground disturbance activities and the project's location, in relation to its distance from known indicators to our resources, we have concluded that your project has a low potential to impact Tribal Cultural Resources (TCR). Therefore, additional mitigation for monitoring for TCR's is not necessary for this project. However, there is always a chance for discoveries, so if something is inadvertently found please include a statement in the conditions of approval and/or mitigation measures to have the project staff contact our Tribal Government if any inadvertent finds are discovered. We thank you for your time and effort in this matter and this correspondence will officially conclude AB52 consultation for this project.

Thank you

Admin Specialist Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation PO Box 393 Covina, CA 91723